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Rent Debt Policy to be published on website 

Kāinga Ora intends to publish its new Rent Debt Policy on its external website after 3pm on Tuesday 11 
February, to support policy implementation from 3pm on the same day. Publishing the policy is in line with 
Kāinga Ora’s proactive release obligations.  

The policy will be hosted on the same webpage as the new Kāinga Ora Disruptive Behaviour Policy and 
Tenancy Management Framework: https://kaingaora.govt.nz/en NZ/publications/tenant-
publications/tenancy-policies/ 
 

Contact Person: 
Nick Maling 

Position: 
General Manager - National 
Services 

Phone: 
 

 

Divestment of Crown-owned homes - update 

Kainga Ora, on behalf of the Crown, has now appointed Bayleys to manage the divestment of the 100 
homes currently under Crown ownership, as a result of underwrites exercised throughout the year in the 
Buying off the Plans (formerly KiwiBuild) underwrite programme. Bayleys will be conducting a national 
promotion to sell the homes as a portfolio, or by development, to interested investment buyers with a 
deadline sale closing to offers on 13 March 2024. Advertising will commence on 7 February 2025 through 
property magazines, national print media and digital channels. In addition, Bayleys will be introducing the 
investment opportunity directly to their key investor contacts. 
 
Since our update to you in December, a further development, located in Glen Eden, Auckland has 
exercised the underwrite option on nine homes, that remain unsold from a total of 20 that were 
underwritten. Those homes will be added to the portfolio being promoted for sale in the Bayleys 
campaign. 

Contact Person: 
Mark Fraser 

Position: 
General Manager - Urban 
Development and Delivery 

Phone: 
 

 

LEAD alliance update 

By the end of January, we will have confirmed the specific projects that will continue to be delivered using 
the alliance model, which is due to end and thereafter be open to the market to participate in. We will also 
issue a formal instruction to the alliance partners to this effect. 
 
The resource planning and transition process to realise savings before the end of the financial year is 
also being developed, where Kāinga Ora and the alliance participants will have agreed an exit plan by 
March 2025. 
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